

March 13, 2020

Dear NAC students, Staff, and the NAC Community,

In our continuing efforts to keep our students, staff, and community safe and healthy, we have made the decision to cancel face-to-face classes, starting Monday, March 16. It is never easy to make a call like this, but we did so on the advice of medical experts to ensure that we are supporting the health and well-being of all of our students, staff, and families.

However, we will be transitioning to interactive distance learning (online) starting
Wednesday, March 18, 2020. This is a temporary change in policy by the Department of
Homeland Security (DHS). DHS is currently allowing students on a non-immigrant visa (F-1 and
J-1) to be fully enrolled in classes with no face-to-face instruction if the school you are
attending has made that decision.

Please note that it is your responsibility to maintain your F-1 status during this time. At this point, maintaining your F-1 status **requires** you to participate fully in the interactive distance learning lessons that NAC has implemented. You must attend and pass the class in the same way you would if classes were in person.

Attendance will continue to be taken and a revised schedule for classes will be sent to you via Populi. Please make sure that you have access to Zoom and Populi.

Online classes will start on Wednesday, March 18. The schedule will be as follows:

Morning classes 9:00 – 10:30 AM Monday – Wednesday

9:00 - 11:00 Thursday

Evening classes 5:30 – 7:00 PM Monday – Wednesday

5:30 – 7:30 PM Thursday

The College administrative offices will be open from March 16-25, 2020 with limited staff available. The College will be closed on Friday, March 20 and Friday, March 27, 2020.

At this time, as per our existing academic calendar, we will have Spring Break from March 30 – April 3, 2020. We will be reopening the College for face-to-face classes on April 6, 2020 to start our new session. We will continue monitoring this situation and will keep you informed of any new developments regarding classes.

Students will still be responsible for their tuition and book fees during this time.

925 S. Niagara Street Suite 500 Denver, CO 80224 www.newamericacollege.edu





This can be a very stressful time for students, their families and community members. Please see the attached list of resources regarding COVID-19. Students, family, and staff can benefit from this information regarding emotional support.

We will be providing you with more information regarding our expectations for students during this time via Populi.

We just received a notice from COMCAST that effective Monday, March 16, 2020, Comcast is offering 2 months free to new Internet Essentials customers who qualify in response to recent and anticipated emergency measures associated with the Coronavirus (COVID-19) - https://www.internetessentials.com/covid19.

Thank you for your support during this difficult time. In keeping with this community spirit, if you know of a student who may not have seen this message, please share it with them. Please check your email and Populi daily for updates.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Leduc President

> 925 S. Niagara Street Suite 500 Denver, CO 80224 www.newamericacollege.edu





Guide to Helping Students, Staff, and Families Cope with the Coronavirus Disease 2019

CDC Mental Health and Coping during COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/coping.html

NCTSN Parent/Caregiver Guide to Helping Families Cope With The Coronavirus Disease 2019 https://www.nctsn.org/resources/parent-caregiver-guide-to-helping-families-cope-with-the-coronavirus-disease-2019

WHO Helping children cope with stress during the 2019-nCoV outbreak

https://www.who.int/docs/default-source/coronaviruse/helping-children-cope-with-stress-print.pdf?sfvrsn=f3a063ff_2

CDC Helping Children Cope with Emergencies

https://www.cdc.gov/childrenindisasters/helping-children-cope.html

Colorado Crisis Services: Call 1-844-493-TALK (8255) or Text to Talk 38255

Please check our website at www.newamericacollege.edu for ongoing updates. For the most accurate COVID-19 updates, please check the following websites:

CDC (Center for Disease Control): https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html

CDPHE (Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment):

https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/cdphe/2019-novel-coronavirus

CO HELP 303-389-1687 or 1-877-462-2911

925 S. Niagara Street Suite 500 Denver, CO 80224 www.newamericacollege.edu

